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Statement by the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia on the Universal Periodic Review of the State of Libya
Thank you, Madam President,
Ethiopia warmly welcomes the delegation of Libya to this UPR cycle and thanks it for the presentation of its national report. 
We express our earnest solidarity to Libya and believe that it deserves a chance at peace and self-governance ensuring a broader public participation. We commend Libya’s commitment to engage the human rights mechanisms through its participation in this review cycle regardless of the challenges. 
We also appreciate the measures of aligning government programs in line with the SDGs, increased access to education for women, launch of the national plan to end violence against women and the establishment of an agency to combat irregular migration aiming at eliminating the smuggling networks, protect migrants and control borders are much appreciated.

In a constructive spirit, Ethiopia recommends Libya: 
1. Strengthen its collaboration with the International community to bring a lasting peace and development in the country. 

2. Redouble its efforts in the preparation of a national irregular migration strategy in view of improving the conditions of migrants. 
Ethiopia wishes Libya a successful review
I thank you Madam President

